
U.S.DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 
CHILDREN'S BUREAU 

WASHINGTON 

January 23, 1942 

Mr. Harold Weisberg 
313 H Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 

Dear Mr. Weisberg: 

The Civil Service Commission has given us your name with a number of others for consideration in con-nection with the appointment of an assistant in child labor inspection at the salary rate of $2600 yearly. The headquarters of the person selected will be in Washington, D.C. and the appointment will be made on a temporary basis for a period of approximately three months. The duties of the position will require almost constant travel and the Bureau cannot guarantee that the field work will be limited to any particular state or area. The person selected roust be willing to travel wherever the work in hand requires. 

Will you let us know by telephone immediately whether or not you are interested in being considered for such an appointment. Our number is Executive 2420, Extension 267. If you are interested in the opening, please complete the enclosed application form and send it to the Bureau by return mail.' We will communicate with you again if any-thing of interest to you should develop. When returning the form, please let us know also the earliest date on which your services would be available should you be selected. 

Very truly yours, 

LAJCt-t-4- 
LAURA ELMORE WARREN 

Administrative Assistant 
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